
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
RECEIVE 2014 and 2015 Annual Report submitted by the El Sobrante Municipal Advisory Council (ESMAC), as
recommended by Supervisor Gioia. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
None 

BACKGROUND: 
On December 16, 2008, the Board of Supervisors adopted policies for Municipal Advisory Councils requiring all
MACS to submit annual reports.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   08/16/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  James Lyons,
510-367-6084

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    August  16, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc: Robert Campbell, County Auditor-Controller   

C. 73

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: John Gioia, District I Supervisor

Date: August  16, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Accept the 2014 and 2015 calendar year reports for the El Sobrante Municipal Advisory Council



ATTACHMENTS
2014 El Sobrante MAC year end
report 
2015 El Sobrante MAC year end
report 


